
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL   DATE  6 SEPTEMBER 2023 
 
Item 10.3 Elder Smith Netball Courts and Pavilion Update  
 

Question from Councillor Nyaguy: 

Would this facility be connected to gas, or would it be entirely electric? 

 

Response:  

The proposed pavilion at Elder Smith Reserve will only be connected to electricity. This is to 
ensure the building is able to achieve Building Environment Sustainability Scorecard (BESS) 
Excellence which will be the most sustainable outcome possible within the allocated budget 
for this project. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


